
 

 

 

 

 

 

From: Paul Hofmann 
To: OIC Rules Coordinator 
Cc: Paul Hofmann 
Subject: RE: Notice of rulemaking on Title agent county declarations (R 2021-10) 
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Ms. Walker, 
In regard to R 2021-10 I would like to put the following comments into the record for consideration. 

History: Many years ago, when I purchased my 1st title plant, prior to being given the license to do 
business in that county the OIC came out and physically inspected my title plant. This practice may 
have seemed onerous at the time, however, in retrospect it maintained the integrity of the plants 
and assured that the consumers in our state were protected. We all took great pride in the quality of 
our plant assets and the quality of the corresponding insurance product. As the years have gone on 
that practice lapsed and in the most recent history all you had to do is fill out the form and no one 
checked. Consequently, we have companies that are doing business in the state that do not fully 
comply with the law or the rules of the OIC. Title plants play a vital role in the protection of the 
consumer in the state of Washington, and I commend the OIC for making this change. 
I would encourage the OIC to put some definitions around the word “proof.” What constitutes proof 
under this rule? What documents are you going to be looking for? Our lease? How are you going to 
ensure that the leasing company has back to patent functionality that is required by law? For those 
of us with physical plants are we going back to inspection? 
I believe it is important that whatever methodology of “proof” that is used by the OIC it ensures that 
the company requesting license to do business in that county actually has “real access” to the 
records prior to the digital plants along with access to the current digital indexes and ALL of the 
documents back to patent. I for one would be happy to submit to inspection of both my physical 
plants and my leased plants because I actually have them as required by law. 
Regards, 

Paul A Hofmann 
Owner / President 
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we need your help. If you cannot sign remotely, please do not bring any extra persons to your 
signing appointment so that they, you, and we, are not in contact with any more people than 
necessary during these challenging times. Non-signing persons will be asked to wait outside or in 
your vehicle during your signing. We are happy to work with your advisors to get them 
documents in advance should you wish a third-party review before your signing; we just need 
your advance notice and address to send them. 
WARNING: FRAUDULENT FUNDING INSTRUCTIONS: Email hacking and fraud are on the rise to 
fraudulently misdirect funds. Please call your escrow officer immediately using contact information 
found from an independent source, such as the sales contract or internet, to verify any funding 
instructions received. We are not responsible for any wires sent by you to an incorrect bank account. 











@AEGIS LAND

TITLE GROUP












@AEGIS LAND

TITLE GROUP





